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With kind regards, I am to infonn you that the Secretary, University Grants Commission (UGC), vide 
D.O. letter No. F.7-3/2012(AMPC) dated 30/06/2025 (copy enclosed), has communicated that UGC 
regularly updates the list of fake universities on its official website and advises State Governments to take 
appropriate action against unauthorized institutions operating within their jurisdiction. Additionally, UGC 
issues Public Notices to caution students about enrolling in Programmes offered under Open & Distance 
Leaming (ODL) and Online Leaming modes. 

In this regard, you are requested to remain vigilant about the issues raised and advise students as 
follows: 

• 

• 

Verify the credentials of Higher Educational Institutions (HEis) through the official UGC website: 
www.ugc.gov.in before applying for admission. 
Students interested in admission to ODL and Online Programmes must: 

o Confinn the recognition status of the HEI for the relevant academic session on the UGC-
DEB website: https://deb.ugc.ac.in. 

o Verify programme details on the HEI's official website. 
o Be aware of the I ist of prohibited programmes and the ban on franchising arrangements. 
o Ensure that all ODL activities are conducted within the pennissible territorial jurisdiction. 

This initiative aims to: 

• Raise awareness among students, parents, and stakeholders. 
• Prevent admissions into unrecognized or fake universities. 
• Protect students' academic and professional futures. 

You are therefore requested to place this infonnation on the University Notice Board as well as on the 
University's official website for wider dissemination. 

To, 

All Vice Chancellors, Delhi State Universities under DHE/DTTE. 
All Principals, 12 Delhi University Colleges ( I 00% funded by DHE). 

Regards, 

~¼1<;,;-
Director (HE) 
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